Beginning October 1, 2023

the City of Piedmont will
charge a 3% fee on ALL
debit/credit card payments.

Please contact the City of
Piedmont at 256-447-3560
with any questions.



CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
AUGUST 1, 2023

5:45 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members John Lawrence, Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb
Pope, Greg South, David Ivey, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation by Jubal Feazell and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the
minutes were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved
as presented. Caleb Pope seconded the motion and the minutes were approved. David Ivey abstained.

The bills totaling $335,378.04 were then presented for consideration for payment. Richard Williams
made the motion that the bills be approved as presented. David Ilvey seconded the motion and the bills
were approved for payment.

The next item on the agenda was the Convenience Fee. Greg South made the motion to implement a
3 % fee effective October 1, 2023. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the motion carried.

There were No visitor comments.

In Council reports, John Lawrence had NO report.
Richard Williams had NO report.

Jubal Feazell had NO report.

Caleb Pope had NO report.

Greg South had NO report.

David lvey reported to the Council to please do work orders for missing or faded stop signs and street
signs that need repairing or replacing.

Terry Kiser requested getting our financial reports that we get on the second meeting of the month be
given quarterly. After discussion from the Council, he withdrew his request.

Clerk Hinton told the Council we are out of dumpsters and we have people on a waiting list. Clerk
Hinton put a quote on the packet. Richard Williams made the motion to purchase 10 — 4 yard
dumpsters, 10 — 6 yard dumpsters, and 10 — 8 yard dumpsters for $40,124.00 and the dumpsters will be
paid by Rescue Money. Caleb Pope seconded the motion and the motion carried.

In the Mayor’s comments he reported that we had a few pop up storms with down trees and power loss
over the weekend. He appreciates the work from the City workers who helped with storm clean up.

With no other business to come before the Council, Greg South made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:02 pm.
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